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A Tribute – The Carterton District Council would like to pay tribute to Julie Hallam, Council’s Support Services Manager, who died recently.  Julie commenced work with the Carterton Borough Council in September 1977 from school and gave incredibly loyal and faithful service to the people of the Carterton District for well over three decades. During this time, Julie was involved with many facets of the Council’s work through the different positions she held and the projects she was involved with.  Julie always gave of her best and was very often the point of contact for other organisations dealing with the Council.  We particularly note her considerable involvement in organising community events like the Daffodil Carnival and Anzac Day commemorations.  The Carterton District is the poorer for Julie’s untimely passing.

Anzac Day – The Carterton District Council and Carterton RSA ninety-fifth Anzac Day memorial service was held at the cenotaph in Memorial Square where wreaths were laid and then proceeded to the Carterton RSA where the memorial service was held.  This service continues to become more popular every year and was attended by a large number of people.  The service was led by Rev. Jenny Chalmers of St Marks Anglican Church with representatives from the British, Australian and American Embassies giving addresses and Commander Karen Ward from the Navy representing the NZ Defence Forces attending as the guest speaker.  We would like to thank everyone for their hard work and effort in making this a successful day.  Commander Ward’s speech is available on the Council’s website www.cartertondc.govt.nz for those who would like to read it.
Citizenship Ceremony – Five Carterton District residents were welcomed as New Zealand citizens at a citizenship ceremony held in the council chambers on 28 April.  After taking the oath or affirmation of allegiance, the new citizens were presented with their citizenship certificate and a native plant by the Mayor and then invited to a luncheon with councillors.  Our new Kiwis are Lorelei Olafson, Walter Kozlowski, Emily Kozlowski and Adrienne Kozlowski, all from Canada, and Juliana Peters from the Netherlands.
Carterton Events Centre – At a special meeting on 12 April Carterton District Councillors voted eight to one to proceed with the construction of the Carterton Events Centre as planned.  Funding for the $6 million project, half of which the Council has already committed to fund, has initially come up short with the trust appointed to raise up to $3 million unable to meet its target.  Trust Chairman John Greenwood said indications from several significant funders remained positive; however more time was needed and the trust would continue to work hard to raise up to $1.5 million.  To date the Trust has raised $550,000 with several applications currently being considered.  The Long Term Council Community Plan stated that if external fundraising was short, council would reassess the extent of the project.  This has now been done and council has agreed to proceed with the Events Centre as planned being mindful of the need to be financially prudent.  There was agreement amongst councillors that together with continued effort by the Trust, the new funding sources identified by council would make the project achievable and were encouraging enough to proceed.
Work on detailed design will now proceed and construction is expected to start in August or September.  The events centre will provide a focal point for future development of a strong and vibrant community and will be our legacy for future generations.  Bringing all facilities together in one place will provide economies of scale and cost savings for users of the facility.  The flagship of the multi-purpose, environmentally friendly centre will be the upgrading and extension of the historic library.  A new public auditorium/town hall will be able to house large meetings, shows, cultural and community activities, exhibitions, conferences and social events.  A youth centre will provide a dedicated space for young people and children will benefit from proposed new Plunket rooms and the Toy Library.  Modern meeting rooms will provide comfortable places where local and visiting organisations can gather.

Town Water Supply Improvements – Council has just completed the installation of UV treatment units at both the Kaipaitangata and Lincoln Road water treatment plants.  UV (ultraviolet light) has become widely accepted as an alternative to chemicals for water disinfection.  UV disinfection is a completely clean technology that is harmless to humans, animals and aquatic life.  It is highly effective at permanently destroying virtually all microorganisms, including those resistant to chlorine such as Cryptosporidium.  Installation of these units will enable the town water supply to meet the latest drinking water standards.  This work cost approximately $400,000 and the Council obtained a subsidy from government towards this cost.

Roading Improvements – Council roading works this year included lengths of new sealing in Parkers Road, the top end of Dalefield Road, and a section of Te Wharau Road.  This is the first new sealing of rural roads in the District for many years.  Unfortunately new sealing is very expensive and there is now virtually no subsidy available from government for this work as was the case in the past.  Hence Council will not able to seal all the rural roads that people would like to see sealed in the foreseeable future 
2010 Elections – This year’s local body elections are to be held on 9 October 2010.  You must enroll if:

· You are a New Zealand citizen or a permanent resident of New Zealand, and

· You are 18 or older, and

· You have at any time resided in New Zealand continuously for one year or more, and

· You are not disqualified

Don’t forget to check if you’re enrolled with your current address so you can vote in this year’s local elections.  To check your enrolment details or to enrol go to www.elections.org.nz alternatively check your details at any NZ Post Shop or at Carterton District Council.
Rates Instalment 4 – Ratepayers will have received their fourth and final Rates Installment for this financial year.  To avoid a penalty, please pay this instalment by 20 May 2010.
Paying Rates by Direct Debit – Are you fed up with not being able to find the money required to pay your rates instalment in full by the due date and constantly getting penalties for not paying on time?  To help manage their budgets, many ratepayers find it convenient to pay their rates by either fortnightly, monthly, or quarterly direct debit from their bank account.  This reduces the amount to smaller and more manageable payments over the year and if this arrangement is entered into and maintained, penalties will not accrue.  If you are interested, direct debit forms can be obtained from the Council Office, downloaded from Council’s website www.cartertondc.co.nz/public-rates.htm then scroll down to Rates Easy Pay or email rates@cdc.govt.nz for a form to be sent to you, or contact Sue Fleet on 379 4042 to discuss options and frequency.
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